
There were multiple breaches of my work contract following my public interest 

disclosure.

Before moving to Australia, I negotiated a research-only work contract, which is reproduced on the 

following pages without redaction for public scrutiny.

As evident from its title, the contract only mentions research, with no reference to teaching, aligning 

with its research-focused nature. Given my ranking among the top 2% of researchers in my field  

according to the Stanford list, this type of contract was appropriate.

For over a decade, management honored the contract - until I made a public interest disclosure 

(PID) about  alleged management criminality.  Immediately thereafter,  management breached my 

contract in significant ways.

Notably,  contrary  to  management's  claims,  I  had no obligation to  teach undergraduate  medical 

students. Furthermore, my voluntary offers to provide additional teaching to postgraduate students 

within my specialty area of neuropathology were consistently ignored by management.

It  is  worth noting that,  ideally,  such matters would not be noteworthy at  a well-run university.  

However, in the context of "inverted" universities where priorities are misplaced:

I  personally  refuse  to  compromise  academic  integrity  by  teaching  outside  my  field  of 

expertise,  as this would involve defrauding students who pay for specialized knowledge. I 

encourage fellow academics to adopt a similar stance to maintain the integrity of university 

teaching.

Over the years, management committed multiple other violations of my work contract, several of 

which are documented in publicly available records. The bullying and harassment that followed my 

PID persisted for years and culminated in my termination.






















